

## Softball Board Meeting Notes

February 10, 2019

### Members Present:

Lori Wynn  
Dee Dee Muncy  
Carrie Bolen  
Tony Quiett  
Dan Robinson  
Donald Moore  
Angela Quiett

### Members Absent:

Eric Thomas  
Greg Basler  
Brian Muncy  
Casey Chambers

### • Old Business:

- Spring Registration Update
  - Sign up numbers are about the same as before.
  - Registration ends on March 8<sup>th</sup>
- Spring Evaluations
  - March 16<sup>th</sup> at High School
    1. We have the gym from 12:00-4:00.
    2. We need someone to pitch to 8u girls.
    3. We need batting cages.
    4. Check into using school's pitching machine.
  - Coaches' Meeting is March 19<sup>th</sup> at 6:30 p.m.
    1. Lori will check into getting North Elementary for the meeting.
- What special certificate/medal will we give 6u division?
  - Carrie is talking with Joan at the Locker Room to see what she can get us.
  - Casey please let us know what information you have about getting metals.
- Concession Stand
  - Carrie is going to help with purchasing.
  - Angela is looking into getting some new volunteers for helping with concessions.
  - Carrie is going to make a tentative list of what to sell in the concession stand for the upcoming season.

### • New Business:

- Land O Frost Application
  - Application for upcoming year has been completed already.
  - They require 9 teams (10u and under), a banner, and 2 email blasts that promote their company and their app.
- Sponsorship
  - We need to create a list of items that we want to use

- sponsorship money to cover.
  - We also need to create a cost list for each item.
  - Carrie is working on various sponsorship.
- Waste Management Update
  - New contact is Justin Buster.
  - Looking into replacing sign in the front.
  - Drainage concerns were shared with Waste Management.
  - They have been out to look at fields.
  - They've stated that they will be fixing fields.
  - They are willing to purchase weed killer but they would like us to spray.
  - They will purchase paint and they would like us to paint the concession stand and all dugouts.
  - They are willing to look into putting lights at the fields.
  - They now have combination to entrance gate. They would like a key to the concession stand.
  - They are looking into adding a changing station in the restrooms.
- Division Updates
  - 6u and 8u Games are played with Tri-West
    1. April 27<sup>th</sup>, May 10<sup>th</sup> Saturdays will be played at Danville
    2. Tournament will be weekend of Memorial Day
    3. Matt Nelson emailed Angela the rules. She will email to Eric to get them posted.
  - 10u, 12u, 18u will be played with Avon, Plainfield, Ben Davis, Cascade
    1. 10u tournament will be hosted by Danville
    2. 12u tournament will be hosted by Avon
    3. 18u tournament will be hosted by Plainfield
    4. Angela will send rules out for these divisions.
    5. Games will start April 22<sup>nd</sup>. They will play the week of Memorial Day. 10u will be Wednesday and Friday for the week of Memorial Day.
    6. 10u will play Monday and Wednesday.
    7. 12u will play Tuesday and Thursday.
    8. The week of June 3<sup>rd</sup> will be the make-up week if needed.
    9. June 10<sup>th</sup> will be the start of the tournament.
    10. 18u games will start the week of Memorial Day.
    11. June 17<sup>th</sup> will be the 18u tournament.
  - 10u Transition will be played with Brownsburg and Tri-West
    1. No games will be played in Danville. These will be played at Brownsburg and Tri-West.
- Chaos Contract
  - Casey and Angela are working on contracts for the teams.
- UIC Contract
  - Casey and Angela are working on contract for Mike Brown.

- Board Member Visibility
  - We need to make sure board member list is current on website.
  - Angela would like to have photos and a link for email address for board members on website. This would allow parents to click on link and email board members.
  - Board Members will have shirts to wear when on duty at the fields.
- Safety Items
  - We will have a functional AED for the season.
  - We have a first aid kit in the concession stand.
  - We need to change locks and gets keys to board members.
  - We would like to add a mini first aid kit in each coach's bag.

Our next regularly scheduled board meeting will be **March 10th at 5:30 p.m.** at **North Elementary**.